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FRAZIER-PARK LAKE OF THE WOODS PLANNING PROJECT CONFERENCE CALL 
November 21, 2019    10:00AM 

 
 
Conference Attendees​: 
 

● Frazier Park Public Utility District​ - Brahma Neyman, Jonnie Allison, Tiffany Matte. 
● Self-Help Enterprises​ - Dave Warner. 
● Dee Jaspar & Associates​ - Dee Jaspar. 
● State Water Resources Control Board: 

○ Division of Financial Assistance​ - Lawrence Sanchez. 
○ Division of Drinking Water​ - Ryan Icenhower. 

 
Dave Warner began by updating the group on Claim #2.  Although work continues on the 
project, most of the claims are being handled through Self-Help Enterprises.  He recommended 
waiting until December to submit the claim, which will include Frazier Park board meetings and 
staff time.  The claim will coincide with the quarterly reports required by the State, due the first 
day of January, April, July and October. 
 
Dee Jaspar continued the meeting by going over the work on acquiring the three test well sites: 
 

1.  After several attempts to contact them through a letter and phone calls, a new letter was 
sent to Soledad Enrichment Action (SEA), from the FPPUD attorney, asking permission 
to enter the property to conduct the geophysical survey.  It also stated that the District 
would take further action if needed.  It has been about three weeks since that letter was 
sent and there has been no contact.  Legal counsel has been instructed to file a petition 
with the Superior Court for access.  It is estimated to cost about $4,000 - $5,000 in legal 
fees for this petition. 

 
Lawrence Sanchez said legal action could potentially be covered under the grant but will 
be addressed when the time comes.  The regional system will be built on whatever water 
sources are acquired, so he believes it justifiable to do what is needed to secure the best 
possible site.  Lawrence also offered to go down to their office and contact the CEO in 
person, in order to help find a more amicable solution.  

 
2. Emily Wainwright owns two parcels that have a frontage area up against Cuddy Creek. 

Communication has been open with her, and she is willing to allow the District to conduct 
the survey, then move on from there to a test well or even a production well.  A sample 
agreement that can be signed by the landowner and the District for property access was 
sent to the attorney for review and comment.  

 
 
 

1 



FRAZIER PARK PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
4020 Park Drive, P.O. Box 1525, Frazier Park, CA. 93225 

FRAZIER-PARK LAKE OF THE WOODS PLANNING PROJECT CONFERENCE CALL 
November 21, 2019    10:00AM 

 
 

3. A third site was identified, across from the park, on the other side of the creek.  It took a 
lot of research to locate the owner, who lives out of the area.  Dee was able to get in 
contact with the property manager, who indicated they are familiar with this process.  He 
believes the owner will have no problem working with District, and will give that 
recommendation.  

 
Lastly, Dave Warner asked the State for permission to move money allocated to District staff 
reimbursement (about $20,000), over to the line item for board meetings (currently $9,000). 
$7,100 has already been submitted under Claim #1 for board meetings.  The FPPUD board as a 
whole will discuss exactly how much they want to ask be moved, then an email can be sent to 
Lawrence.  
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